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2019 marks our 31st Year  
 

Our February  meeting will present 

Amateur Radio 
Present state of ñHamò Radio communications  

And where it fits into todayôs Society 
 

Notice:  The CNYTUG will be meeting at the Maxwell Memorial 
Library in Camillus.  Our meetings from December to July  

will be on the 1st Monday of the Month. 
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Articles, advertisements, and other submissions should 
be made only in RTF or MS-Word format, unless prior 
arrangement has been made. Margins, double spaces at 
the end of sentences should be removed before 
submission. A single hard return should occur at the end 
of paragraphs, not at the end of each line. Send all 
submissions via e-mail to newsdesk@cnypcug.org. 
You are encouraged to submit articles for publication 
in SALTBytes. Due to space limitations, the Editorial Staff 
reserves the right to restrict publication to articles offering 
the greatest benefit to CNYPCUG or its readers. We 
encourage articles which educate and entertain our 
readers. 
Commercial advertising is best supplied as camera-
ready art, to size, screened at 85 lines or less.  
SALTBytes reserves the right to reject any advertising 
and is not responsible for typographic errors. We cannot 
guarantee that an advertisement will appear in a specific 
issue or its placement if it is submitted after the 5th of the 
month. Ads that do not conform to the proper sizes will be 
re-sized and a production charge may be applied. 
Unless specifically stated otherwise, the opinions 
expressed in any article or column are those of the 
individual author[s] and do not represent an official 
position of, or endorsement by, the Central New York 
Personal Computer Users Group, Inc. CNYPCUG is an 
independent, non-profit  agency and is not affiliated with 
any vendor or manufacturer. 
Entire contents Copyright 2018, the Central New York 
Personal Computer Users Group, Inc., except as noted. 
All Rights Reserved. Permission to reproduce articles in 
part or in whole is given to other user groups for internal, 
non-profit use, providing the author and SALTBytes are 
given credit for reproduced item[s]. All brand and  product 
names are trademarks or registered trademarks of their 
respective holders. 
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The CNY Technology User Group meets at 

the Maxwell Community Library 

 1150, 14 W Main St, Camillus, NY 13031 

CNYPCUG 

118 JULIAN PLACE PMB 915  

Syracuse, New York 13210  

Take 690 to Rt 695 (Auburn). 

On 695 follow the signs to Rt 5 Camillus  

Exit on Newport Rd and turn left toward 

Camillus for .7 miles. Continue on Camillus 

Warners Rd to end. Turn Left on West 

Genesee St. and left again at Leroy St.   

Library is on the Corner and entrance is on 

Leroy St. 
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Vice 

Presidentôs 

Message  
 

 

Nimrodôs 

Message  
 

Editor: Cat 
News  

 

Oh, thanks a lot. 

Nimrod left me 

with about 1/3 

my usual 

comment space. 

Now thatôs just 

not right. One 

should not have 

to be intimated 

by a little cat that 

has delusions of 

grandeur. Come 

on Derek, back 

me up on this 

one. I understand 

that Honey Cat 

caters to your 

every beckon 

call.   

I think we are in 

for a few changes 

as long as 

Nimrod doesnôt 

object.  

Somethingôs up. Itôs gotten very busy around here (in my house belonging to 

John) and I am wandering whatôs up. There is a lot of coming and going and 

late night sessions in front of the computer. Itôs got me worried. Before long 

this will seriously cut into my ñkitty timeò.  

 

I know most ñpeopleò think cats get tired of having their head rubbed but that 

simply is not the case. I might even go a bit further and call it ñFake Kitty 

Newsò. This also applies to running thru the house chasing kitty treats.  

 

    So, donôt be deceived by listing to those that proliferate (big word  

    for a cat eh!) those falsehoods. So, keep on rubbing and playing  

    catch the food. Pheeew! Glad to get that off my chest.  

 

    Now on to bigger and better things. Whatôs with this weather? One 

    minute itôs -4ę (74ę in kitty house) and the next it 52ę (also 74ę in 

kitty house). I think a lot of my little friends outside think it might be spring. I 

woke up this morning to the smell of skunks. Yes, I could smell them in the 

house. And believe me it is not a pleasant  smell. John noticed it also and started 

burning little sticks and making smoke. I believe he called it ñ in senseò? Skunk 

is not easy to cover up.  

 

On the lighter side, itôs been sunny for the last few  

days and sitting on the back of the sofa and napping 

 is really paying off. Lots of rest, good food is good 

 for a night of wandering thru the house waiting for 

 that errant mouse to make just one little mistake.  

 

 

Now I suppose John will make some sort of snide remark about me taking up all 

the editorial space. After all, I am a female and it is the time for ñme tooò.  

Opps, got to run, my favorite Animal Planet show is on and I have a feeling this 

week is cat week. I donôt think it is about Kitty Cats but those exotic imported 

wild cats that wander the dark continent. Itôs sort of like ñStar Trekò for 

domestics. You know, like watching football on TV. Those that canôt do, watch 

it on TV. Oh yea, Super Bowl is mentioned a lot, I think  that might be a large 

container with all sorts of kitty treatsé canôt wait!!  
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